Lieut. Theodore M. O'Leary, USNR Naval Aviation Cadet Selection Board, 1210 Bryant Building, Kansas City 6, Missouri.

Dear Ted:

Thanks so much for your good letter of the 18th instant, and thanks a million for the kindnesses to Charles Moffett. You did everything in your power to get the induction through, so I appreciate it just as much as if we had him here on Mount Oread. He is a grand boy and he would have helped the football team as well as the basketball team tremendously.

Charles weak to Leavenworth for his examinations Monday. But he did call me up from Kansas City and told me of his hard luck and wanted me to extend his kindest thanks to you. May I add mine with fulsome emphasis.

I will be interested in seeing what aid you can send Henry, because he needs it, and he is a grand fellow.

With all good wishes, I am

Fraternally yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH